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PASSION PLAY CHOIR KICK-OFF 
     The Choir for the 2019 Passion Play will have it’s kick-off rehearsal 
on Wednesday, September 26, at 7:15 PM.  We will rehearse on 
Wednesday nights during the first part of the regular choir rehearsal 
time through November 14 and will resume in 2019 on January 2.        
We need SINGERS!  Please come and support this special time of music 
ministry here at College Street!  The 2019 Passion Play dates are       
Friday- Sunday, April 5-7.  Thanks! 

2018-2019 DEACON ELECTION RESULTS 
Following are the names of the newly elected deacons who will serve a  

three-year term beginning in October 2018.  Our thanks to these men for             
accepting this important role of service for Christ and to our church family.  

Please do keep them in your prayers as well as those who are currently  
serving.  Those newly elected are as follows:  Bob Baltzer, Mike Bonham, Kevin 

Mangan, Greg Tichenor, Paul Tichenor and Monte Wright.   
Ray Hiler will serve as the alternate deacon.   



Music Ministry Notes 
- Ray Conway, Minister of Worship 

August 26, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
No Power Point  -  Churchwide Picnic @ Biggerstaff   

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Michael Oakley, Sr. (WT-Biggerstaff) 
       

September 2, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:15 a.m.  -  Tracy Tichenor 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Jeremy Tichenor  
 

September 9, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:15 a.m.  -  Randy McManamay 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Joe Rukat 
  

September 16, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:15 a.m.  -  Tracy Tichenor 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Jeremy Tichenor 
 

September 23, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:15 a.m.  -  Mike Bonham 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  - TBA 
 

September 30, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
  10:15 a.m.  -  Tracy Tichenor 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Jeremy Tichenor  

MEDIA MINISTRY TEAM SCHEDULE MUSIC MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 

1. Sunday, August 26 -  

8:00 AM  -  WorshipTeam meets @ Biggerstaff                      
       Retreat Center, set-up, play for   
       worship 

2.  Wednesday, August 29 - 

  5:00 PM  -  Brass Ensemble rehearsal 

  7:15 PM  -  Adult Choir rehearsal  

  8:45 PM  -  PraiseTeam rehearsal         

3.  Sunday, September 2  - 

       8:15 AM  -  Brass/Rhythm Ensemble rehearsal 

   10:10 AM   -  Adult Choir rehearsal  

4. Wednesday, September 5  -   

      5:00 PM  -  Orchestra rehearsal 

      7:15 PM  -  Adult Choir rehearsal 

         8:45 PM  -  PraiseTeam rehearsal 

5.  Sunday, September 9  -   

     8:30 AM  -  Orchestra rehearsal 

       9:00 AM   -  PraiseTeam rehearsal 

     10:10 AM  -  Adult Choir rehearsal  

6. Wednesday, September 12  - 

  7:15 PM  -  Adult Choir rehearsal 

        8:45 PM  -  WorshipTeam rehearsal         

7.  Sunday, September 16  -                                          

      8:30 AM  - WorshipTeam rehearsal 

       10:10 AM  -  Adult Choir rehearsal 

         3:30 PM   -  CSBC Handbells resume rehearsals 

8.  Wednesday, September 19  -   

      5:15 PM  -  Orchestra rehearsal 

    7:15 PM  -  Adult Choir rehearsal 

          8:45 PM  -  PraiseTeam rehearsal 

UPCOMING MUSIC MINISTRY DATES 
Sunday, August 26  -  Church-wide Breakfast/Worship at Biggerstaff Retreat Center, 9 AM 

 

Sunday, September 9  -  M*A*R*K Club Choirs  

     Kick-Off, 5 PM 
 

Sunday, September 16  -  CSBC Handbells resume, 3:30 PM 
 

Wednesday, September 26  -  PASSION PLAY CHOIR 

   Kick-Off, 7 PM 

 (Passion Play presentation dates: April 5-7, 2019) 



WELCOME DESK/GREETER SCHEDULE 
2018 

 

DATE 9:00-9:15  
GREETERS 

10:00-10:20 
WELCOME DESK 

10:00-10:20 
GREETERS 

11:30-11:40 
WELCOME DESK 

DONATION OF INK CARTRIDGES 

FOOD PANTRY MONTHLY INFORMATION 
Month of July 2018 

  

Total number of families served this month:                                    135  
Total number of people in households served:                                 277 
Total number of families that received USDA products:                               118   
Total number of people in the families that received USDA products:        244   
Total number of seniors (60+) served at your pantry:                                     69 
Total number of children (under 18) served at your pantry:                           65 

As you know, we continue to collect used printer cartridges.  We are able to deliver these to a  
local business where we receive credit for office supplies/equipment.  We are allowed to deliver 
twenty (20) per month and with this receive $40 credit.  This goes quite a long way when we 

have need of paper, printer cartridges, etc. for the office.  If you have used cartridges available, 
please drop them off by the church office or the Sunday School office.   

We’ll be happy to recycle these for you.  Thanks! 

Sep-02 Jayne Watson & Linda Quarles Jamia Oakley Harold & Brenda Gibson Roy Dodd 

Sep-09 Susan Jones & Don Bickers Blease Harper Walt & Tena Wright Tim Merrell 

 Sep 16 Connie Rogers & Diane Jackson Allan Addis Harrison Elliott & Martha Dyar Rita Harper 

Sep-23 Greg Tichenor & David Thomas Ginny Baltzer Steve & Vicky Head Carolyn Nix 

Sep-30 Paul & Karen Fidler Martha Dyar Jerry & Donna Lee Blease Harper 

 
 
 

THE “SON” FLOWER CLOTHES CLOSET  
INFORMATION 

 
CLOTHES ARE AVAILABLE FOR NEEDY FAMILIES 

AT 301 SOUTH LAUREL STREET, WALHALLA, SC  29691 
 

TEL: 638-5330 (Mildred Byars) 
  OPEN ON MONDAY AND TUESDAY    

  9:30 AM UNTIL 2:00 PM  
 

TOTALS SERVED IN JULY 2018     
                                  131 Families   
                                       81 Individuals  

Oct-07 Gladys Thrift & Paula Kirkland Mary Wright Elaine Hiler & David Thomas Mary Wright 

Oct-14 Peggy McCall & Misty Stephens Allan Addis Martha Dyar & Barbara Pearson Tim Merrell 

 Oct 21 Mike & Susan Thrift Ginny Baltzer Jerry & Donna Lee Rhonda Barker 

Oct-28 Elaine Hiler & Diane Jackson Jamia Oakley Tim Merrell & Missy Gibson Linda Quarles 



Golden Fellowship Activities 2018 
 

Below is a listing of our tentative dates and activities for 2018.  Look for more 
details in e-mail, bulletins, newsletter and on the bulletin board. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September 2018   -   Trip to Amish Country!!  
Monday—Thursday, September 24—28, 2018 

 
October 18, 2018   -  “Something New and Different”   

   -  The Leaf Trip 2018  
This will be a trip to Hiawassee, Georgia to attend the  

Georgia Mountain Fair, have a great time, buy apples and enjoy a day out.  
Details TBA (Thursday) 

 
November 15, 2018  -  Lunch to Dienner’s in Seneca.  

Bus leaves at 8:00 am for breakfast.  Bus Free! 
 

December 3, 2018  -   “Christmas Caroling At The Cove”  
(Billy Graham Retreat) 

Bus Leaving at 8:00 a.m.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SEPTEMBER GOLDEN FELLOWSHIP CLUB MEETING 
 

The Golden Fellowship Club meeting will be held on Thursday, September 6, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. 
in the Family Life Center Dining Room.  Mike Bonham will present the program “Technology 

Considerations For Seniors”  and discuss and demonstrate online Bible study and devotional 
resources, cable TV “cord cutting”,  inexpensive security cameras, and the new CSBC Hearing 
Assistance equipment.  Plan now to enjoy the information and fellowship. Everyone is invited! 

Bring a dish to share with the club-provided fried chicken.   

CSBC CHARGE INVOICES 
If supplies are purchased for the church for any event, please remember 

 that the invoices or tickets given to you need to be submitted to the office for 
payment at the time of your purchase.  This helps in our paying monthly  

statements as they are due and in a timely manner.  
Thanks for your assistance with this.   


